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Kia ora, Namaste, Ni hao, and welcome back to the final term of 2019 in the
Middle  Learning  Community.  A  warm welcome  to  our  new  parents  and
students who have joined us this term. It's going to be another busy term for
us  with:  Athletics  Day,  Grandparents  Day,  EOTC  trip  to  Sonshine  Ranch,
Swimming and the MHP School Fair. We would like to say thank you to all the
parents who have helped us throughout the year, it was great to have so
much involvement from parents in the MLC, your help is truly appreciated.
We have one more trip booked so will need your continued support this term
as well.  We look forward to finishing off 2019 with lots of successful memories.

Integrated Studies                                                                              

In the MLC, we will continue with our big umbrella theme of ‘Change’. This
term we will be creating our sustainable product to sell at the school fair. The
students will have the opportunity to buy their own products during Week 3
before the School Fair in Week 4.

In the second half of the term, we will be learning about natural disasters
and developing actions  plans  around keeping ourselves  safe.  We are all
looking forward to a term filled with lots of exciting learning.

School Uniform 

We have very high expectations of all our students and wearing the correct
uniform is part of these expectations. Please remember Term 4 is a Summer
term so the Summer uniform is to be worn; hats must now be worn at all
break times, hair ties must be school colours only (preferably plain black);
Black sandals or school shoes should be worn with full uniform to and from
school. 

Homework Expectations 

Each week your child will  have: 10 spelling words, reading and any other
specific homework given by the Learning Zone teacher. Students must carry
their school diary with them everyday. Please do sign their school diary each
night to verify that they have done their assigned tasks.  Please ensure that
your  child  has  access  to  Mathletics  and Reading  Eggspress  so  they  can
complete any set tasks at home every night.

“Growing Excellence”
Important Dates: 

30th October
MHP Athletics Day 

1st  November
Mufti Day- Cultural Colours 

Market Day  
4th  November

Year 3 /4 Community
Swimming Begins

8th  November 
MHP School Fair- 9.30am-

11am
Grandparents Day  11.45am

12th  November
Sonshine Ranch Trip –

Ngahere Studio
13th  November

Forest Studio
14th  November

Ahi Studio
16th November
MLC Assembly
29th November

Thank you Morning Tea for
Parent helpers 
6th December

MLC End of the Year
Assembly

13th December- 12.30 pm
Last Day of Term 4



School Athletics Day 

The school Athletics Day will be held in Week 4 this term. This year MHP has 
launched our new house colour T-shirts. The T- shirts are available at the 
school reception for $15. We encourage all students to buy their house 
colour T- shirt and wear it on the day. Your child will need to bring a full water
bottle and their PE uniform to school daily over the next 4 weeks as the 
Learning Zones will be taking all available opportunities to practice the 
different skills and events that will be taking place. Students are encouraged 
to apply sunscreen as they will spend some time outside that day. 

Calendar Art

During term 3 our students have been busy designing art work for 'Calendar 
Art'. Each student has created a picture that has been individually printed 
onto various items. These items will be for sale as:  Calendars, Greeting cards,
Diaries, Mouse mat and Sketch Pads.
They will be on sale from Monday 21st October until Monday 4th November 
at 9am. Your child will bring home a letter on Friday 18th October outlining 
where and how to purchase the items. The items make excellent Christmas 
presents for family and friends so please ensure your orders are completed 
by 4th November.

General Reminders 

The school day begins at 8.30am, so please ensure your child is at school
with sufficient time to get organised for the school day.  This  may include
getting changed into fitness gear,  finishing activities and completing their
communications. With the beginning of  daylight  saving we have noticed
that some students are arriving to school quite early so just a gentle reminder
that there is no one to supervise students if they are dropped off too early in
the morning.

MLC Teachers

These are the current teachers in the MLC and their email details should you
wish to contact them. 
Ahi Studio

Renlen Bolland Year 3 LZ22 r  bo  lland@mhp.school.nz  
Rifat Mohammed Year 3 LZ23 rmohammed  @m  hp.school.nz  
Emma Passmore Year 3 LZ24 epassmore@mhp.school.nz

Ngahere Studio

Richard Compbell Year 4 LZ25 rcampbell  @mhp.school.nz  
Montana Taogaga Year 4 LZ26 mtaogaga  @  mhp.school.nz  
Marcella Djongianto Year 4 LZ27 mdjongianto  @  mhp.school.nz  

Forest Studio
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Clarissa Grootboom Year 4 LZ28 cgrootboom@  hp.school.nz  
Natalie Miller Year 3 LZ29 nmiller  @  mhp.school.nz  
Renuka Lal Year 3 & 4 LZ30 relal  @  mhp.school.nz  

For any other issues regarding the Middle School please contact Mrs Renuka 
Lal relal@mhp.school.nz

Thank you for your support.

Renuka Lal, Assistant Principal

Middle Learning Community Teachers
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